
 

 

 

 

Memorandum 

 
To:         Village President and Village Board of Trustees  

Cc:     Steven Bosco, Village Administrator  

From:  John Laskowski, Public Works Director 

Date:  July 23, 2019 

Re:         Awarding of Bid for Water Main Relocation 

 

The Village identified a water main break on approximately June 15, 2019, that 

occurred in the right turn lane of Sullivan Road at the intersection of Route 31. The 

water was percolating in the south parkway of the Speedway.  Village staff located 

the water main to be in Sullivan Road and contacted a leak detection service to 

attempt to pinpoint the break.   

 

Based on both investigations it appears that the water main is at a depth of 12 feet, 

which is 6 ½  feet deeper than typical bury depth of 5 ½ feet.  This was due the 

widening of Sullivan Road at the time of bridge construction. Staff was able to 

isolate the break without interrupting service to any of the business owners.   

 

At the August 5, 2019 Village board meeting meeting, staff recommended relocating 

the water main out of Sullivan Road into the north parkway and entering an 

engineering services agreement with Rempe-Sharpe to design the project.  On 

September 11, 2019, the Village received bids for the project.  The low bidder was 

LUC Group LLC in the amount of $64,150.00.  The attached memo from Rempe-

Sharpe recommends awarding to LUC Group, LLC and contains a bid tabulation for 

the water main installation project.  
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